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Congratulations Jasmine Windsor and Brendan Sempf for earning 4.0 grade point averages and sharing the title of 

Valedictorian for the graduating class of 2020 from Boyceville High School. The Academic Excellence Scholarship, 

which goes to the graduating senior with the highest gpa at the end of 7 semesters, can only be given to one 

individual. Following the tiebreakers set by board policy, I am recommending to the Board of Education that 

Jasmine Windsor be named the Academic Excellence in Education Scholarship recipient. I would also recommend 

that the following students be listed as alternates in the given order by gpa: Brendan Sempf (4.000), Noelle 

Wheeldon (3.987), Ana Evenson (3.973), and Caitlyn Pelikan (3.954).  This group of students represents the Top 

10% of the Graduating Class and will represent Boyceville at the Dunn County Excellence in Education Banquet in 

the spring. 

 

We are again going to have freshman transition meetings during our parent teacher conferences on February 24th 

and 27th. The meetings will begin at 6:00PM and be held in the commons. Included in the transition meeting will 

be information about how to help find the resources high schoolers need, opportunities for them to take 

advantage of, and class registration. 

 

We hosted the MS Regional Science Olympiad tournament again this year on Saturday, February 15th. Another 

Thank You to all of the students, parents, staff, and community members that volunteer countless hours to help 

make events like this possible in Boyceville. 

 

We were able to get the TV in the commons to display announcements as of the beginning of February. It has 

been a nice addition and reminder for students as they are in that space a minimum of twice each day. We are 

excited to add two more TVs that will display the same content in the very near future. 

 

On February 11th, we held an ACT practice test. We were able to give the students a realistic feel for the 

environment and timing of the exam. We are optimistic that this exposure will lead to less test anxiety on the 

actual test day and have provided them with valuable information about where they can focus their preparations 

for the exam. 

 

 

Upcoming Events: 

 Individual Wrestling State – February 27-29 

 District In-service Day – February 28 

 Spring Track Practice Begins – March 16th  

 Spring Softball Practice Begins – March 16th  

 Spring Baseball Practice Begins – March 23rd  

 Musical Production of Beauty and the Beast – March 20-22 


